ASBURY UNIVERSITY
FACULTY ASSEMBLY 
MINUTES
Tuesday, February 21, 2012
10:50 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

Bennett-Bernard

I. Welcome and Prayer – Dr. Jon Kulaga
Dr. Kulaga asked for prayer requests and opened Faculty Assembly in prayer.

II. Approval of Minutes from January 17, 2012
Motion to approve was seconded and then approved unanimously. 

III. Introduction of Director of Online Programs -  Sara Porter
Dr. Kulaga introduced Ms. Porter

IV. Faculty Sponsors for Tag Groups – Becky Oswald

Dr. Oswald encourages faculty to sign up as Faculty Sponsors; she states it has been a rewarding experience for her.  
V. Old Business:

TABLED ITEM:  Proposal from Music Department to add Pre-Music Therapy as an additional optional emphases in the Music major.  (See Pre-Music Therapy proposal.)
Dr. Banker asks for motion to bring this back up as new business (motion carries.)  She states that this would be an emphasis for Music majors.  Dr. Banker then asks for a motion to approve (Steve Dawson moves) and this brings up discussion.  Dr. Schell confirms it is something that the Music department would like to pursue.  PSY 300 and 302 could eventually be combined which will make it one of the required courses (if and when approved).  Motion carries.  

VI. Recommendation from Academic Policies and Curriculum Committee meeting, February 7, 2012:
Item  1: Policy revision:  To change the wording under Probation and Suspension procedures on what occurs when a student is allowed to continue based on approved appeal of suspension.  (See proposal.)
Proposal:  A student who is placed on academic suspension may appeal (in writing, to the Academic Dean) to continue enrollment for the next semester. The appeal will be considered by the Petitions Sub-committee of the Academic Policy and Curriculum Committee of the Faculty. The student will receive a written response from the Chair of the Sub-committee. If permission to enroll is granted, the student’s status becomes “probation”. 
Dr. Banker states that this just means that they will not be able to get financial aid (this will be added.)  Motion is approved.  

Item 2:  Proposal from Natural Sciences Department to change the Physics Minor.    (See PHY Minor proposal.)

Primarily, it is moving courses around.  Chuck Gobin asks a question about the overall number of hours required (were 32 and now 31):  From a practical standpoint, a student who is majoring in another science, is there room for them to take a minor that is almost as many hours as some majors.  Dr. Baldridge states there will likely be some overlap with other majors; this minor, while it looks big, is proportionally similar to other majors whose hours are less, too.  It is fairly consistent with other majors/minors.  It would be very difficult to reduce it and still accomplish goals.  It needs to be attractive and useful to both science and math majors.   Also, it is rigorous by intent.  Kim Lowry points out typo in policy recommendation (General Physics 1).  Motion carries.  
Item 3:  Proposal from HPER Department to add two new courses.

EQM 211 (1) Therapeutic Riding Instruction - This course is a practical and supervised application to therapeutic riding.  This hands-on class will allow students to acquire skill and technique in preparation and delivery of therapeutic riding lessons.  It will be taught in conjunction with the Jessamine Connection riding lessons.

EQM 475 (1) Equine Senior Seminar - a capstone course that brings all aspects of the Equine curriculum into perspective so students can prepare to enter the industry upon graduation.  Students will be given the opportunity to evaluate their experiences in the program and will have the opportunity to suggest changes to improve the curriculum.  Students will also submit their portfolios covering their enrollment in the university.

Ken Pickerell is available to respond to questions.  Motion comes from APCC; Dr. Rainwater seconds.  Motion carries with no discussion.

Item 4:   Proposal from HPER to change the EQM major to include newer courses and emphases.  (See EQM proposal and major sheet.)
Areas of emphasis created that were not on previous major sheet (they were just a block of elective hours.)  Steve Clements makes motion to approve.  Discussion: is there room for internship, place to spend time on the farm.  Dr. Rainwater responds that it is included.  Motion carries.

Item 5:   Proposal from HPER to change the EQM minor.  (See EQM proposal and minor sheet.)
Four courses are taken off of the minor and four more added.  This comes as a motion from APCC.  Motion seconded.  Ken Pickerell states that one is an intro course to introduce students to “Asbury Way”; the other is about ministry (serving others through use of horse).  Motion carries
Item 6:   Proposal from the Behavioral Sciences Department to revise courses by combining two current courses into one new course.  (See PSY proposal.)
PSY 100 & 110 will be combined into:

PSY 101 (3)  Psychology and Everyday Life - This course introduces students to the foundational principles of psychology, emphasizing the nature of psychology as a social-behavioral science through the examination of several specific areas, including social behavior, personality, psychological disorders, psychotherapy, motivation, emotions, intelligence, stress and health, learning, physiological studies, sensation, perception, consciousness, development, memory, and thinking.  Another principal objective of this course is to introduce students to the science and profession of psychology as seen from a Christian world view. This course is recommended for any other PSY course and fulfills the Social Sciences component of the General Education Core. This course is a required General Education Core course for students majoring or minoring in Psychology.

Dr. Nesselroade says it is more so to get “us in line with how it is taught”, meaning how it tends to be taught in other programs.  This helps Asbury Psych be faithful to what is expected of student learning in a Psychology major.  They would also like to offer more electives.  Motion carries.

PSY 300 & 302 will be combined into:

PSY 201 (3) – Developmental Psychology across the Lifespan - This course provides an introduction to the major principles of developmental psychology across the lifespan, from conception to old age.  Emphasis is placed on theory and data relating to the developmental aspects of cognitive, biosocial, psychosocial, and spiritual functioning.  Psy201 is an elective course for psychology majors and minors.
Dr. Nesselroade says that they can accomplish what they need to more efficiently.  Motion carries.  

Item 7:   Proposal from the Behavioral Sciences Department to add five new courses.
Motion to approve all five at once is made and seconded.  Motion carries.  
PSY335 (3) Sports Psychology - The examination of psychological implications for sport and exercise including but not limited to the following topics: sport and exercise related motivation, arousal and anxiety factors in the athlete, cognitive and behavioral interventions for improved performance, the social psychology of sport, and the psychobiology of sport. Prerequisites:  PSY101

PSY 365 (3) Adolescence and Emerging Adulthood - This course will examine the biological, cognitive, social, spiritual, and psychological development from adolescence into emerging adulthood as well as the roles of history, culture, religion /spirituality, and social experiences in the family, peer group, school, and community in shaping aspects of this development.  Emphasis will be given to the theories, research, and general principles associated with development during these two periods of life.  Prerequisites:  PSY101, PSY201. 
PSY 368 (3) Child and School Psychology -This course provides an overview of childhood disorders and introduces students to field of school psychology.  This course will review the symptom patterns, prevalence, causal factors, and treatment options of behavior and mental disorders in children and teens, while also exploring the role of a school psychologist in assessment, consultation, and intervention services within the school setting.   Prerequisites:  PSY101, PSY201. (PSY360 is highly recommended.)
PSY 445 (3) Christian Counseling Models - This course provides an introduction to and survey of the most common patently “Christian” models of counseling. It supplements PSY 351 (which surveys the standard secular counseling models and critiques each from a Christian perspective) and PSY 352 ( which introduces students to a basic secular counseling model and gives them practice in using that model). Neither PSY 351 nor 352 introduces students in any depth to strictly Christian models. Students who end up working in Christian religious settings or for Christian organizations may find it helpful to know about counseling models that were created in and for Christian settings and which make use of Christian language, concepts, and resources.
Prerequisites: PSY 101, PSY 351. (PSY 352 and 442 are highly recommended)

PSY 454 (3) Expressive Therapies - This course provides a comprehensive introduction to and survey of the most common forms of expressive therapies including art, music, movement, drama, writing, play, sandtray, and integrative approaches as they are used with persons across the lifespan both individually and in groups. The ways in which these creative therapies can be used along with traditional forms of psychotherapy will also be explored.  Although the course by itself does not prepare students to be professional expressive therapists, it will help students understand what the practice of these therapies might be like and will give students information about what would be involved in pursuing these career paths.  Prerequisites: PSY 101, PSY 351. ( PSY 352 is highly recommended)

Item 8:  Proposal from the Behavioral Sciences Department to revise the Psychology Major by lowering from 8 hours to 6 hours the limit on independent/directed studies and practicum courses counting as part of a PSY major.  (See PSY major proposals.)
Request to lower practicum hours.  Accompanying description on curriculum sheet.  Dr. Nesselroade clarifies that 6 would be the limit.  Motion comes from APCC.  Motion carries.  
Item 9:   Proposal from the Behavioral Sciences Department to revise the Psychology Major using the course changes, the new courses, and by creating emphases, as well as changing hours of independent study or practicum allowed in major.  (See PSY proposed major sheet.)
APCC motion.  Seconded.  Dr. Gobin asks if these new courses are “emerging” areas we have not covered in past or more of a revision?  Dr. Nesselroade states they are an addition (emerging areas).  Motion carries.  
VII. Announcements
a.          Faculty Brown Bag,  Thursday, March 8,  2012,   11:30 a.m. – 12:30 p.m.  David Swartz:  “More with Less: What a Cookbook Can Tell Us about Evangelicalism in the 1970s”
Dr. Kulaga adds announcement.  March 8, 2012, 8:15a, in the Grille.  Dr. Gray to discuss content from Board of Trustees meeting.  
Dr. Lowe discussed a cohort approach through the Leadership Team.  They went to Florida and met with largest charter school in FL.  Offered multiple programs, such as APS for instructional assistance.  

Dr. Troyer: International Organization of Christian Schools; preliminary visit/conversation.  
b.          Faculty Forum – February 28, 2012    10:50 – 12:00 p.m.  

Bennett-Bernard    
Dr. Spann asks for update on fall enrollment.  Dr. Troyer states it is early to tell.  Some numbers up and some down, but Dr. Troyer encourages all faculty to send names of potential students to Lisa Harper.  Next 3-4 weeks, a company is going to make 5,000 calls.  Completed applications are up from last year.  
Dr. Cuckler asks for an update on the Gen Ed core.  Do we still anticipate a change?  Dr. Strait states we are honing in on a couple different models and exciting features; in the next few days there will be information coming.  Dr. Cuckler asks if it will be resolved before registration.  Dr. Strait clarifies it will be a phased implementation, so there will be gradual (manageable) change.  There will not be drastic changes (pretty “seamless” transition).  
c.
Spring Break – March 12-16, 2012

d.
Next Faculty Meeting – March 27, 2012
e.
Provost’s Lunch – get your trays, gather in the Gray Room 
VIII. Adjournment
Respectfully submitted,
David Cecil
